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I couldn’t have asked for a better day to watch my class enjoy PE – the sun was shining and the children’s faces were beaming as I turned the corner into the playground.
Mrs Tunna excitedly said to me that today’s class was all about Leadership skills and I was actually quite surprised as I didn’t realise that PE would mean that children could learn about these skills.  How wrong I was!
The whole purpose of the afternoon’s PE class was to give the children the opportunity to practise their leadership skills in preparation for their sports day next week.  This was because they will be showing the younger children how to play some of the games therefore needed to practise giving instructions.
I watched as Mrs Tunna gave the first game sheet to 2 children who then delivered the instructions for the Bean Game themselves to the rest of the class and showed them what the different ‘Beans’ looked like.  It was great fun indeed – watching the children excitedly respond.  I especially loved the French Bean when the children all shouted Oooo La Laaaaa!  
There were 6 games in total giving each of the children the opportunity to lead a game through giving instructions and through demonstrating how to play the game.  It was great to see how confident the children were whilst in such an open environment away from the class room.  
What I really noticed was the fact that there was even a lot of sportsmanship with the children.  Some were shaking hands with the winner and congratulating them – this was so lovely to see.  When teams were picked by the children themselves I noticed how there were no picking favourites and when working together as a team they all did so brilliantly.  There was even encouragement amongst the children themselves as I heard a leader saying Good Girl to another child because they were doing so well.
This class was truly a joy to watch and I couldn’t believe just how confident the children were. I can really see how much this class is growing and they should be really proud of themselves.
Looking forward to my next lesson already!
Thanks
Christine McGowan
